
 

Unity Academy Primary Newsletter 
26/9/2025 



Your weekly roundup of all things years N -6! 

 

A message from Mrs. Shaw 

 

Can you believe we are over half way through the half term already. I simply cannot believe 

how quickly this year has gone! 

Teaching and Learning 

I have really enjoyed visiting classrooms this week. Children are well settled and 

relationships between staff and children are clearly strong! The children are always keen to 

share their learning with me which I absolutely love! Year 6 were in the middle of a Science 

Investigation write up with Mrs King and focused on variables. Year 5 children in Mr Hendy's 

class were keen to show me their writing, especially their amazing use of vocabulary! Miss 

Purdy's class in Year 3 were doing Maths and using whiteboards for all children to share their 

response to her questions and Miss Tench's class in Year 1 were just finishing off a writing 

task based on the story of Old Bear! Willow simply couldn't wait to show me her book! 

In our RRS Curriculum this week, we have focused on E-Safety. I spoke with the children in 

assembly on Monday about the importance of keeping themselves safe online. We discussed 

not sharing personal information or pictures, the fact that some websites and apps have age 

restrictions for a reason and who they can turn to should they see something upsetting! I am 

so pleased I didn't grow up with the access to technology that our young people have 



nowadays. I realise that makes me sound very old but our children have the most access 

than ever before to seeing content that is simply not age appropriate! As educators and 

parents we have a duty of care to protect our children. The NSPCC has some useful 

information and tips that you can access here. 

Meet the Teacher 

It was so nice to see so many children represented by their families at our Meet the Teacher/ 

Expectations Sharing session on Monday after school. For those of you that couldn't make it, 

we will send out a copy of the slides the class teachers used. Please do read through them so 

that both home and school are on the same page in regards to meeting our expectations. 

Please can we ask all parents/carers to click here to sign the google from to confirm that you 

attended Meet the Teacher and/or you have received and read the expectations slides you 

agree to support your child in meeting out expectations. Thank you! 

Forthcoming Dates 

•  13th October - Y6 annual drugs talk with PC Debby Savage 

• 2nd October  - Unity Open Evening. Please note that there will be an earlier end to 

the school finishing time on this day - at 2pm. Details have been sent out in a 

letter! 

• W/C 6th October  - Y6 Residential 

• 8th October  - Anglo Saxon visit for Y5 

• 16th October  - School closes for half term 

• 17th October  - INSET day for staff 

• 3rd November  - School reopens for Autumn 2 

• W/c 24th November  - Y6 Mock SATs 

And finally ... 

Have a great weekend everyone! 

Primary Reward & Consequence System  

 

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/
https://forms.gle/SUSyQTrVSdZqZPpi8


As part of our ongoing commitment to supporting every child to thrive, we are excited to 

introduce a new Rewards and Consequences system across school. This is designed to 

celebrate the fantastic behaviour we see from the vast majority of our pupils each day, while 

also helping us guide them when things don’t quite go to plan. The system will run from 

Nursery right through to Year 11, with small differences between Primary and Secondary to 

suit the age of the pupils. 

In Primary, children can earn a Ready, Respectful, Safe (RRS) reward point in every lesson by 

meeting our behaviour expectations. On occasions where a child goes above and beyond, 

teachers may also give an Exceeding Expectations award, worth 5 RRS points. Student of the 

Lesson cards will no longer be handed out. We are already seeing how motivated the 

children are to collect these points and celebrate their success. 

If a child’s behaviour falls short of expectations, we use a clear and fair set of consequences 

(C1–C5) to help them get back on track. More details can be found in the table overleaf. 

All Rewards and Consequences are logged so you can see how your child is doing by 

checking the behaviour section of the My Child At School (MCAS) app. Details for how to sign 

up to the app can be found on the primary newsletter. Please use this link 

https://www.mychildatschool.com/MCAS/MCSParentLogin to login to the app. 

For Primary children, if a C2 is given, parents/carers will be updated by text message at the 

end of the day. Please ensure that we always have your correct mobile number in school. For 

a C3, C4, or C5, the class teacher will contact you in person or by phone to talk through what 

happened and how we can support your child moving forward. 

This system has been shared and discussed with the children in school, and they are really 

enthusiastic about earning points and making positive choices. 

We would like to take the opportunity to stress how vital it is that parents support us in 

upholding our new behaviour reward and consequence system. Should the need arise, we 

carefully and fairly unpick every situation, always working to ensure that children are treated 

consistently. Please note that we gain nothing from misrepresenting their behaviour so 

when staff in school inform you of any situation, we do so to give you a full and clear picture. 

For this system to truly benefit all children, it’s essential that the messages we share in 

school are reinforced at home. Our expectations are clear and simple, rooted in our values 

of being Ready, Respectful and Safe, and our school rules of 'good looking', 'good listening', 

'good sitting', 'kind friends'. When school and home work together with the same 

expectations, children thrive in a safe, supportive and consistent environment. 

We believe this approach will not only encourage and celebrate the wonderful behaviour we 

see in school every day but also help strengthen the important partnership between home 

and school. 

https://www.mychildatschool.com/MCAS/MCSParentLogin


Thank you for your continued support — it really does make such a difference. Please don’t 

hesitate to get in touch with me at school if you’d like to talk about this further. 

Mr T Cooper 

Assistant Headteacher  

 

Cost of Living Advisor  

 

Unity Academy has teamed up with Claremont Community Centre to provide free access to 

a cost of living advisor for our families. The Advisor will be available in the Community Hub 

2-4pm on the second Friday of each month. The next session will be Friday 10th October, 2-

4pm.  



 

Culture and Diversity 

 



 

Wednesday 1st is Yom Kippur,  the holiest day of the Jewish calendar. It is marked  by Jews 

around the world by a 25 hour fast and solemn prayer to repent for the previous year ’s 

sins.Click here to learn more 

Community Corner 

 

https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize/articles/z4vvjhv


 



 



 



Attendance 

 

                                                 Attendance %                            Late marks     

• RHH                                            100                                               3  

• 1MT                                            98.08                                           2   

• 2BH                                            93.75                                            3  

• 2JB                                             95.29                                            0  

• 3KG                                            89.47                                            4   

• 3HP                                           100                                               10  

• 4CBL                                          99.48                                            2    

• 4HB                                           95.45                                           10  

• 5JH                                            90.18                                             1  

• 5MB                                          100                                                4  

• 6TT                                            96.55                                            1  

• 6VA                                           87.93                                            4  



Keeping children safe! 

 

 



Nursery 

 

This week in Nursery we have enjoyed reading the book ‘Dear Zoo.’ We have had fun moving 

around like the animals from the story, we have been tall giraffes, scary snakes and fierce 

lions! The children have also drawn a picture of their favourite animal from the story, 

recalling different parts of the book.  

The children have been painting their self portraits, they have been focussing on really 

looking at their features. 

We also picked some apples from our apple tree and made some apple crumble.  

Reception 

 

The children were really engaged and listened very well when Mrs Shaw did this week's RRS 

behaviour curriculum in assembly on Monday. She came into class to deliver the follow up 

session and she was VERY impressed with the children's knowledge of how they can keep 

themselves safe online. Talk to your child and ask them to tell you what they know! 



In Phonics this week we have learnt i, n, p, g and o. The children will be bringing home their 

first sound blending book this week. Please take time to read this book with them, at least 3 

times, before next Friday. They do not need to read the full book each night, few pages is 

fine. When you have read with your child please sign their reading diary, feel free to write in 

anything they are struggling with.  

 

 

Message from The Blackpool Gazette regarding the recent photograph that was taken: -  

The Blackpool Gazette is delighted to be producing a special ‘First Class’ souvenir edition on 

9th October 2025, marking your son or daughter’s all-important first days at primary school. 

This edition will feature full colour photographs from schools across the area, taken by our 

partner ABC Portraits. This is a fantastic opportunity to commemorate your child’s early 

years in school, and a keepsake that you and your family can treasure for years to come. To 

make this special moment even more memorable we are offering discounted copies of the 

newspaper for parents and guardians who would like to purchase it.  

Discounted Price for two or more copies: £1.00 per copy (Single copy price £1.30)  

• Order Online: Visit blackpoolgazette.eventbrite.co.uk. Please note that website 

orders are subject to additional fees which are set and charged by Eventbrite.  

• Order by Phone: Call 0330 403 3004, lines open 9.30am - 4.30pm Monday to Friday.  

• Order Deadline: 1st October 2025  

Delivery: Copies will be delivered directly to the school on the day of publication for your 

child to bring home. Photographs will be published in the newspaper, may appear online and 

the feature may also be promoted via social media. If you have any questions please do not 

hesitate to contact us on 0330 403 3004 or via email at specialeditions@nationalworld.com.  

Yours faithfully,  

Amy Best  

Blackpool Gazette 

https://blackpoolgazette.eventbrite.co.uk/
mailto:specialeditions@nationalworld.com


Year 1 

 

Another lovely week in Year 1! 

This week in English we began the analysis and planning stages of our writing. We discussed 

how the main character of our story Old Bear may be feeling and how he looks, supporting 

us to write a character description. We then put ourselves in the shoes of the characters, 

considering what they might be thinking and feeling at different stages of the story and 

developing our own quotes. All of these steps are supporting us towards writing our own 

story next week.  

In Maths we have been looking at counting on from numbers within 10, one more and one 

less. We definitely have some budding mathematicians in Year 1 as their number knowledge 

has been very impressive this week! 

In History we have continued our learning surrounding The Gunpowder Plot, exploring what 

The Gunpowder Plot was and why it happened. The children have been very intrigued by 

this historical event and have been asking lots of questions.  

In Art we have been focusing on the work of Wassily Kandinsky. This week we learnt about 

the primary colours; creating our own primary colour wheel.  

I hope you have a lovely weekend, The Year One Team 



Year 2 

 

This week in Year 2 we have continued our focus in Science on animals and plants including 

designing our own habitat and starting to go on our outdoor habitat walks. We have been 

analysing different elements of our book "A River" by Marc Martin and have been really 

good at identifying questions in the text, apostrophes and adjectives. Maths has been a 

continuation of our work on tens and ones and a revisit of greater than >, less than < and 

equal to =. Well done for a fab week Year 2! 



Year 3 

 

What a fabulous week we’ve had in Year 3!  

The children have been working so hard and we are really proud of them. In History, we 

travelled back to the Stone Age to explore Skara Brae and discover the kinds of houses 

people lived in all that time ago. 

 In Science, we became skeleton detectives, learning all about endoskeletons, exoskeletons, 

and even hydrostatic skeletons! This was so exciting! 

In Maths, we’ve finished up our Place Value topic and are now going to be looking at 

Addition and Subtraction. Don’t forget to keep practising those 3, 4 and 8 times tables at 

home – they make us super speedy mathematicians!  

Reminder: reading books need to come in on Mondays so we can check them. 



Have a lovely weekend, The Year 3 Team  

Year 4 

 

What a wonderful week in year 4! 

We have been focusing on rounding to 10, 100 and 1,000 in Maths. We have had great 

resilience when tackling this topic. Next week, we are focusing on addition and subtraction. 

In English, we have been planning our own piece of writing linked to our vehicle text  - The 

Whale  - we have planned out some expanded noun phrases, fronted adverbials, direct 

speech and much more! We are going to produce some excellent pieces of writing next 

week! 



In Science, we have been looking at the different parts of the digestive system and their 

functions and in Geography we have been  

exploring the largest bodies of water in the UK. Test us on these and see how much we can 

remember! 

As always, have a fantastic weekend, The Year 4 team 

Year 5 

 

In art we have been looking at a range of images created by Banksy and looking at how he 

uses stencils in his art.  We have seen how he is able to create a sense of 3D shapes on a 2D 

surface and were amazed at the details he added to some of his images, especially some 



people he had painted half-way up a wall so that if you looked at them from across the road 

they looked like they were sitting and dancing on top of the bus shelter. 

We are moving onto addition and subtraction in maths next week and I am sure the children 

would love to help add up the cost of items when you are out shopping or work out the 

change you would get if you paid with a £10 note. 

In science we have been investigating how the shape of an item affects how it moves in 

water and developed our understanding of water resistance. 

Thank you so much for your support with encouraging your children to complete their 

homework on LBQ and listening to them read three times a week. 

Have a lovely weekend, Year 5 team 

Year 6 

 

Thank you to all the parents who attended 'Meet the Teacher',  it was nice to have so many 

present and only having standing room only at the back. For those of you who were unable 

to attend, we have given your children a copy of the presentation that we talked through on 

the day. Please can you familiarise yourself with the contents as it explains the new 

behaviour system and a few other important changes to how we want Unity to run. 



 

 

 

 



Lunchtime menu for this week 
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